
  

 
Date: July 6, 2012 
 
To:  Chairwoman M. Dimitrijevic 
 Supervisor W. Johnson, Jr. 
 Supervisor G. Broderick 
  
CC: Jay Williams 
 
Subject: Report from the Milwaukee Public Museum  

Fiscal 2012 – 3rd Quarter Financial Update  
  
Summary 
The continuing purpose of the museum is to educate, explore, discover and preserve the world and its 
people.  MPM’s mission, across time and cultures, is to be a world class museum that focuses on the 
intersections between people and the environment. 
 
The third quarter included the wrap up of the Cleopatra Exhibition.  The exhibit closed to the public on 
April 22nd.   
 
We continue to work on a number of grants and improvements to the permanent displays in the museum.  
The China section on the third floor is being renovated as it was impacted by the load-in/load out of the 
Cleopatra exhibit. 
 
Significant gifts ($2.2M) were received in May in support of certain restricted programs and those are 
reflected in the financial results. 
 
Through May, attendance for the museum is up 15% over the prior year at nearly 200,000 visitors.  
Theater operations are flat versus the prior year through the 3rd quarter.  
 
 
 
Financial Results (Unaudited) 
Attached are unaudited financial statements through 9 months of fiscal 2012.  MPM is showing a loss of 
$0.37 million through the 3rd quarter.  Revenues of $11.4M are $2.8M below Plan but $1.0M higher than 
fiscal 2011.  Operating Expenses are 8.5% below Plan at $11.3M and include Cleopatra exhibition costs.   
Unrestricted net income is a loss of $1.6M ($1.8M below plan) resulting from the financial impact of the 
traveling exhibit.  This result has significantly impacted operating cash and the museum has taken steps 
to reduce operating expenses going forward. 
 
The third quarter yielded a positive change in net assets of $1.2M due to the receipt of major restricted 
gifts.  We continue to anticipate new commitments in support of the goals we have put forth to donors. 
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Looking Forward  
We continue to work on our infrastructure and permanent exhibits to improve the museum-going 
experience for our visitors.  Beginning in May, MPM is hosting, “Art and the Animal,” an exhibit of 
paintings and sculptures of wild life and their habitats.  This exhibit will run through Labor Day in 
MPM’s Uihlein Gallery and there is no additional charge for visitors to view it.  
 
We are currently working with County representatives on a project to replace the marble facades on the 
North and South ends of the building which would include additional elements that would greatly 
improve the exterior envelope of the structure and reduce/eliminate a number of issues we are currently 
experiencing.  
 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns with the enclosed materials. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Michael A. BernatzMichael A. BernatzMichael A. BernatzMichael A. Bernatz    
 
Michael A. Bernatz 
Chief Financial Officer 
Milwaukee Public Museum 
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